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District of Hudson’s Hope 

9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901   Fax: 250-783-5741 

E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  
www.hudsonshope.ca 

July 2017 

HAPPY 150TH BIRTHDAY CANADA!!! 
Canada’s Birthday Party Sat July 1st at the Hudson’s Hope Pool Park.                                      

11am-4pm 
 

Schedule of events  

11am—Anthem & Opening Remarks  

11:30am—Special 150th Celebration Group  
photo (come with your biggest smiles and 
wear your red and white  with pride) 

11:45am— Cake Cutting 

12pm— HH Lions Club van unveiling 

12:30-4pm—Kids activities & face painting 

Watch for Canada Day Event updates on the DOHH Facebook  Page: https://www.facebook.com/
hudsons.hope.bc 
 

Hudson’s Hope has Talent! If you have a talent you would like to perform at this celebration please     
contact: Emily Nusse at 250-783-9901 or email sec@hudsonshope.ca. 

11am-4pm— Lions Club BBQ 

11am-4pm— Live Entertainment 

11am-4pm—Teddy Bear Clinic (bring your           
teddy bear to the ambulance paramedic) 

11am-4pm—Free Swim @ HH Pool  
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
 Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - Livestock Hauling 

  

      We Pride Ourselves On 
       Customer Satisfaction 

  

 CONTACT: 
  

       Dennis Beattie            
  Cell 250-783-0952   Home 250-783-9291         
  Cell 250-262-1669          
    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader 
   

 D-6 Caterpillar  
   

  30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

Starting July 4th—Register Early!!  
 

Check out our website: hudsonshope.ca for the latest schedule, or stop by 
the pool to pick one up. 

 
Season Passes and Punch cards 

are available for purchase at the 
Pool. 
 

Now accepting Interac! 
 

10201 Holland Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C1V0 

Phone: 250-783-9913 
Email: pool@hudsonshope.ca 
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   Visitor Centre 
 

We are on our way to official summer 

with school districts taking a break for a 

couple of months. Now it’s time to let 

the family vacation begin! So far we’ve 

had a few long distance bicyclists come 

through from Alaska, one heading south 

and one having a destination of relatives 

located down the valley. If you view the 

Hudson’s Hope Visitor Centre on              

Facebook then you will have seen some of these travellers pics. Visitors from the 

US and Europe have the luxury of several months of vacation so they are able to 

stay around Hudson’s Hope and relax for a few days. They have their dogs with 

them travelling in the RV and we have met some of the nicest dogs as well! 
 

Hope you made it to a few local events such as the fishing derby and ball                  

tournament. The Chetwynd Chainsaw Championship was great as was the fishing 

derby put on by the Ski Hill Association. Sometimes it seems like June is the              

busiest month for events in the region. 
 

The farmer’s market is evolving into quite the lovely market and social                        

opportunity. Lots of yummy things to consume on the spot and lots to take home 

as well. Taking place in the greenspace of Beattie Park only enhances the whole 

experience. 
 

We carry some great publications for all of BC, Yukon, Alaska, Alberta, Saskatche-

wan and Manitoba. BC Backroads Mapbooks covering all of northern BC are                  

available in spiral bound form. Published by the same outfit is a fold up waterproof 

map for Northeast BC. It has great detail and includes trails for hiking, horse, ATV 

and snowmobile. Covering the whole province for highway travel is the Official BC 

Road Map.  
 

The Alaska Highway is celebrating it’s 75th Anniversary and one of the events is the 

Alaska Highway Road Show touring 11 communities on the Highway in the month 

of July. The AHRS celebrates the Trail of ’42 with three artists whose families have 

a long history in the north. Bill Dolan, Allison Tubman and Kathy Jessup weave     

together research, family stories, music, artifacts and photographs to present an 

entertaining look back on the route’s remarkable 75 year history. Find them in Fort 

St. John Cultural Centre on July 8th.  
 

Drop in with your info requests and we will do our best to get the info for you. 
 

Hudson’s Hope Visitor Centre 

Kathy, Austin & Celina 
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Library  Library Hours  
Monday 12:00 pm – 6:00 pm 
Tuesday 10:00 am – 6:00 pm 
Wednesday  10:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Thursday 10:00 am – 6:00 pm 
Friday   12:00 pm – 6:00 pm 
Saturday/Sunday Closed  
Statutory Holidays Closed 
Effective Victoria Day to Labour Day  
 

Genealogy Presentation: Thank you so much to Bill Lindsay and the Family Footprints Genea-
logical Club from Chetwynd for the amazing presentation on genealogy research. You left us all 
with some very great avenues to research our family histories!  
Conspiracy Book Club: Fill out a survey at the library if interested in this new book club! 
Summer Reading Club - We are now taking registration for SRC. See our website or come in 
to the library for more information. 
Cirqueworks - North East Library Federation is subsidizing another great opportunity for our 
community kids! Check out our Facebook page and website for more information about our one 
day circus camp happening this summer! 
Gale Courses - Gale Courses offers a wide range of highly interactive, instructor led courses that 
you can take entirely online. As a library card holder in good standing, you are entitled to these 
courses at no cost! Courses run for six weeks and new sessions begin every month. Check out 
this amazing opportunity available to our patrons. Find the link on our website under online re-
sources and the click on Complete List of Databases on our website! 
Children’s Programming: Programming will wrap up for the summer in June. 
Storytime/Stay and Play Tuesdays from 10:00-11:00am, last day will be June 13th 
Library Club 3:30-4:30pm Wednesdays K-4, last day will be June 14th 
Young Adult Programming:  
Teen Club Wednesday drop-in 5:00-7:00pm age 13+, last day June 14th 
Tween Club Thursday from 3:30-5:00pm Grade 5-7, last day June 15th 
LEGO Club Friday from 3:30-5:00pm, last day June 16th 
LEGO Club Drop-In Starting on June 21st, we will be hosting a LEGO Club drop-in time! 
This will be every Wednesday from 3:00-5:00pm for the duration of the summer! This time is set 
aside for your young ones to meet up with their friends and play with LEGO to their heart’s  
content! 
Item Donations - Much appreciation to the amazing community members that made donations 
this month! 
Jacqueline Burkitt – 1 audiobook,  Julie Biever – 3 Adult Hard Cover books, 
Winona Letendre – 2 Adult paperbacks Bill Lindsay – 3 DVDs  
Anonymous Donor – 7 adult paperback,  Caroline Beam – 4 adult DVDs 
Norton Family – 6 adult HC, 1 Non-Fic, 1DVD 
 

Thank you so much to all of our librarians for always going above and beyond for our                      
community. A mere sampling of the amazing things our librarians often volunteer their time and 
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money to do for our library include: making new bracing for our book shelves, working on             
program planning at home, sewing ILL mail bags, crocheting book worms to sell for donations 
at the library, coming in to work on projects in the library as a volunteer, always keeping the li-
brary in mind to bring the best ideas to implement here in the library and even purchasing pro-
gram supplies and donating from home. There are so many more things done on a daily basis, 
and I really appreciate all of the effort that goes in to keeping our library an upbeat community 
hub for everyone to enjoy.  

 

For more information about library services please come in and speak to us. You may 
check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or contact us via telephone at  

          (250)783-9414 or and don’t forget to like us on Facebook to stay up to date!   
 

“Wide acceptance of an idea is not proof of its validity.” 
― Dan Brown, “The Lost Symbol”  

Join our new Conspiracy Book Club! 
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July at the Hudson’s Hope Museum  
 

Summer is in full swing at the Museum, all the heritage  

flowers are in bloom and the cabins are open for visitors! 
 

Have you every wondered where the name of your street comes from? In Hudson’s 

Hope the majority of the streets are named after the pioneers, men and women 

that came to the area and settled, farmed, trapped and traded. Over the next cou-

ple of months, we will be giving you a little history on the people that your streets 

are named after! 

    Next Up – Adams Street 
 

Jack and Lucille Adams, came to the Peace region in 1913 

to prospect near Finaly Forks. They built a small log home 

high on the banks of the Parsnip River. They only stayed 

the winter and headed south in the spring, but in 1920 they 

returned to the north with their two children Don and 

Jacqueline. Jack built a large log home 

on the banks of the Peace upstream from 

Beatties – it was a magnificent home 

with a huge stone fireplace and balconies 

overlooking the river. They named their 

new home “All’s Well”. Jack was know for 

his skills and strength as a woodsman and Lucille was known as 

an artistic and inspired woman.  
 

The museum is always looking for volunteers if you have a keen 

interest in history or would just like to learn a little more about 

the valley we live in come out and volunteer – we have lots of 

scanning and accessioning of historical photos and artifacts to be 

done – training is provided.  
 

The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on July 20th, 2017 at 1pm in the 

afternoon in St Peter’s Church Hall. Everyone is welcome at historical meetings. If 

you would like any further information, please call the Museum at (250) 783-5735 

or by email at hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

Summer Hours: Monday to Sunday 9-5 
 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator 
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THE GRAD CLASS OF 2018 IS LOOKING FOR WORK! 
 

 Have any odd jobs that 

    Need to be done? 
 

      HIRE A GRAD! 
 

For more information, please call: 
 

Sandy Kempster @ 250-783-5225 or 
       Kim Stacey @ 250-783-1040  

A Big THANKS from HH Soccer to everyone that helped make our home tournament 

a success on June 3-4. 
 

Our theme this year was a "Clash of the Peace River Valley Soccer Clans", and the 

event lived up to all expectations. 
 

Teams from HH, Chetwynd, Tumbler and Fort St. John clashed on our local soccer 

fields in mainly friendly battles. 
 

We hosted 300 players on Saturday in the U6-U12 categories, and around 50 play-

ers on Sunday in the U14 category. 
 

We survived the epic wind storm on Saturday that threatened to blow our whole 

tournament off the soccer fields! 

 

THANK-YOU to: 
 

 The District of Hudson’s Hope for the sun tent, garbage cans, picnic           

tables and assistance on Saturday to help batten down the hatches.  
 

 HH School for use of their facilities all weekend long. 
 

 Butler Ridge Energy for the porta-potties. 
 

 BC Hydro for donation of raffle items. 
 

 Dudley the Dinosaur for making an appearance both 

days. 
 

Also THANKS to all the HH Soccer volunteers who ran the concession, mowed and 

lined soccer fields, reffed the games, coached the teams, ran 50/50 and raffle 

draws.   
 

We couldn't run this tournament without everybody pitching in! 
 

See you all next year at our 2018 tournament! 
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*Pick up your Registration Form at the District Office* 
 

MONKEY BUSINESS KINDERCAMP  
Monday to Friday, 9:00am – 12:00pm 

Cost: $150/person  

Min. 10; max. 24 
 

Each class is designed to be fun and fast moving to keep the attention span of this 

young age group of 3 to 5 year olds. This 3 hour program incorporates fun into fitness 

while teaching safety skills whether playing in the gym, at home or on the playground!  
 

Please provide your child with a snack and water bottle with their name on it. Sto-

rytime with “Chimp and Zee” is a daily favorite after snack, and then a fun, creative 

activity craft that helps reinforce the skills we will be learning throughout the week. 
 

GOING APE TRAMP & TUMBLING CAMP   
Monday to Friday 

Half day camp: 1:00 - 4:00pm; $150/person 

Min. 10, max. 24 
  

Are you a looking for an incredible week of great games and fun fitness challenges? 

Then join us for a week-long, action packed, and exciting session of gymnastics in-

cluding trampoline, cool crafts, fitness contests, and more!  

Full day and half-day camp options available  

Ages 6 and up 
 

TEENY TINY MONKEYS 
Monday to Friday, 4:15pm – 5:15pm; $75/person  

A great class to introduce movement activities to preschool children walking to 3 

years old in a structured program filled with fun and monkey business! Children under 

3 are welcome to participate with a parent or caregiver! 

HUDSON’S HOPE GYMNASTICS CAMP 

July 24 - 28, 2017 
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Notes from the Field:  
Caribou Maternity Pen for Calves Proving Successful  
 

The endangered Klinse-Za and Scott East Mountain Caribou population has doubled 

since 2014 thanks, in part, to a fenced, six-hectare maternity pen. The project is led 

by Wildlife Infometrics in collaboration with West Moberly and Saulteau First Na-

tions. In summary: 
 

 In 2013, the size of the combined herds was 32 individual caribou; 

 The calves will stay in the pen until the youngest is about six weeks old and less 

vulnerable to predators; 

 Calves born in the maternity pen have a higher survival rate than calves in the 

wild; 

 Nine caribou cows were captured by net-gunning from a helicopter in March and 

have been monitored, along with the calves 

born in the pen, by veterinarians; 

 Seven calves were born in the pen this year;  

 The safe enclosure is guarded 24-hours a day 

by shepherds from the West Moberly and 

Saulteau First Nations; 

 There are now 61 caribou in this herd, not 

including the calves born in 2017; and  

 Since it was set up in 2014, 35 calves have 

been born in the pen. 
 

The Fish & Wildlife Compensation Program (FWCP) has been funding the maternity 

pen for the last two years as part of its mandate to conserve and enhance fish and 

wildlife impacted by existing BC Hydro dams. 
 

Other project partners include: Wildlife Infometrics, West Moberly First Nations and 

Saulteau First Nations, Teck Coal, West Fraser Mills, Treaty 8 Tribal Association,  

Canadian Forest Products, BC Ministry of Forests, Lands, and Natural Resource          

Operations, Enbridge, Anglo American Coal, Conuma Coal, BC Hydro, Environment 

and Climate Change Canada, TransCanada, BC Oil and Gas Research and Innovation 

Society (BC OGRIS), and the BC Boreal Caribou Research Effectiveness Monitoring 

Board (REMB).  
 

 
The FWCP is a partnership between BC Hydro, the Province of 
B.C., Fisheries and Oceans Canada, First Nations and Public 
Stakeholders to conserve and enhance fish and wildlife impacted 
by existing BC Hydro dams. Twenty-six projects valued at $2.2 
million are being funded this year. Learn more at fwcp.ca. or sub-
scribe to receive updates on FWCP projects at fwcp.ca/subscribe. 

Photo: Wildlife Infometrics  
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. We have been enjoying the 
summer and hope you have too. As you may know, we have purchased the 
new Lions bus. We have had most of the decals put on it and it looks great. 
We just received a donation from Shell Canada and will be adding that one 
as well. We are trying to sell the old bus so hopefully that will happen soon 

and the new bus will be on the road. The Hudson’s Hope Lions Club would like to send out a 
huge thank you to all our wonderful sponsors who made this possible: 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope 

BC Hydro 

New Horizons Seniors 

Fort St John Coop 

TransCanada 

Mary Brereton 

YRB 

Shell Canada 

North Peace Savings and Credit Union 

Hudson’s Hope Health Care & Housing Society 

The new bus will be on display at the Canada Day Celebration and we’ll be serving up burgers 
and dogs. Not only is Canada 150 years old but the Lions Club International is 100 years old 
AND our Hudson’s Hope Lions Club is 50 years old this year! Come on out on July 1st and we’ll 
all celebrate together!! 
 

Check out our Facebook page @hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at lionsclubhh@gmail.com. 
We are always looking for new members! 
 

Submitted with pride, Roary 

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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PROPERTY TAXES DUE  
 

Reminder….Tuesday, July 4th is the last day to pay your property taxes without penalty. A 
10% penalty applies on the outstanding amount after this date so even if you cannot make 
a payment, please claim your Home Owner Grant (HOG) prior to the deadline.  
 

Apply for your HOG online at http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/tax-information/ or in person 
at the District Office with your 2017 tax bill. If you have any questions please contact Rhonda 
Eastman at the District Office at 250-783-9901.  
 

Rhonda Eastman, Deputy Treasurer 

Thank you to everyone who purchased coffee, tea, fruit, and sugar during my 

recent sale. It was a huge sale, and together we were able to give the largest 

donation ever to Friends of Hudson's Hope. Next sale is in December. 

 

Steve Metzger 

 

Sending Loads of Love and Congratulations  
 

to Royce and Cassie  
 

On the birth of their son  

Bruce James Jerry Stark  
  

Bruce arrived May 23rd weighing 10lbs 6oz  

 

You guys did so great!  He's super swell!!   
 

We are so very proud of you all and we love you very much XO  
 

Lots of love from Bruce's grandparents,  

Gord and Sue Stark,  Jerry Haagsman, and Cory Vernon  

http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/tax-information/
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District of Hudson’s Hope Council News

Happily, June 2017 in Hudson’s Hope was a month to honor, acknowledge and cele-

brate. 

 

ICBC Award 
 

Through the efforts of our ICBC representatives Johanna 

Dupuis, Becky Mercereau and Lindsay Richardson, the 

District was awarded a unique plaque for the work they did 

raising awareness about the dangers of distracted driving. In 

addition, they earned a $2500 cash award for customer satis-

faction, which was to be used for road safety initiatives. This 

money was put to good use arranging for the RCMP to sponsor a Bike Rodeo. About 

80 of our students had safety checks on their bikes, covered helmet fitting, and 

learned the rules of the road. And had a lot of fun doing it. Thank you, Johanna and 

crew! 

 

Public Service Week 
 

In recognition of Public Service week, a barbecue 

lunch was organized to show appreciation for all 

of the hard work from our dedicated employees. 

This also gave us the opportunity to recognize 

two employees for their long time service to the 

District. Mounted photographs of local scenes 

were presented to Ed Reschke for his 36 years 

of service and to Rhonda Eastman for her 26 

years. Congratulations both of you and thank 

you for your many years of service! 

 

Another Hometown Champion 
 

Congratulations, Ben Jackson! Last month, Ben 

won the 2017 BC High School Rodeo All-Around 

Championship. Hudson’s Hope is becoming well-

known for its rodeo athletes, with Debbie Guelly 

(barrel racing), Jake Watson (saddle bronc) and 

Ricky Warren (multi-events) all getting their 

start here.   
 

See submitted article on page 15  
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District of Hudson’s Hope Council News  

 

BC High School All-Around Winner,  
Ben Jackson 
 

The BC Sr. Provincials for High School Rodeo were 

held in Merritt, BC June 9 – 11th, and hometown 

boy Ben Jackson brought back the All-Around 

Cowboy Award. This award means that Ben had 

the most points of all male competitors in BC High 

School Rodeo for the 2016 – 2017 Season.  

 

Ben competes in Calf Roping, Steer Wrestling and 

Team Roping. Ben has added his name to a much 

coveted trophy along with previous award winners 

he admires such as hometown cowboy Ricky    

Warren and his Steer Wrestling coach, Clayton 

Moore of Pouce Coupe. This award also brings a 

new saddle which contestants can order to their 

specifications. Ben has ordered a ‘Dogging Saddle’ 

for Steer Wrestling. He will also be on the Ariat            

All-Around Team down in Gillette, which is                     

another honor to these kids hard work. Ben was very pleased to share this award 

with Kelsey Drinkall, All-Around Cowgirl, good family friend and mentor. Their fami-

lies were especially pleased to see two ‘Outfitter Kids’ win the highest awards in BC 

High School Rodeo for 2017. 

 

Ben will be headed to Gillette, WY for the National Sr. High School Rodeo in July to 

compete in all of his events.  This is the largest rodeo in the world with contestants 

from approximately 45 states, 4 provinces as well as Australia. As many as 2500 

horses will be housed on site as well as two arenas, camping and other event areas. 

After that week-long event, he will head back north to Alberta for the Canadian    

Finals in Nanton. 

 

 
Mayor Gwen Johansson 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 
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Locally Owned & Operated for 24 Years 

Phone: 250-783-9455   

w6ranch@gmail.com 
10701 Kruger Street  

PO Box 450   
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Lease & Road Construction/Maintenance 

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Contract Fencing 

Fusion Welding 

Labour Crews 

Pilot Trucks 

(c) 250-783-3019 

(c) 250-320-9835 

Travelling Eye Clinic 
 

North Peace Optometry Clinic will be hosting a 

travelling eye clinic at the Hudson's Hope District 

office July 11th,12th, and 13th.  
 

Dr. Herriot will be providing comprehensive eye 

examinations for individuals of all ages. We en-

courage all children to have their eyes examined 

yearly and adults at least every two years as 

they are important for early detection of vision 

problems including eye disease. The examination 

fees are $35 for children, $110 for adults, and 

$60 for seniors.  
 

Please bring your MSP card and any third party 

insurance plans. We will have a selection of 

glasses, safety eyewear, and contact lenses 

available. For BC Hydro employees, we are able 

to dispense prescription safety eyewear that is 

paid for by your employer.  
 

Please phone our office 250-785-8055 to make 

an appointment for the travelling eye clinic.  

ARE YOU READY FOR  
CAMPING SEASON? 

 

Online reservations for municipal 
campgrounds can be made online at 
www.hudsonshope.ca 
 

Pick up your Season Pass or 7 Night 
Punch card at the District Office. 

tel:(250)%20785-8055
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman             Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
       1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

   J u l y  2 0 1 7  

Council Meeting 

Visit our website for 

Canada Day 

District Office  
Closed 

Meetings / Clubs 
Adult Rec Badminton  Wednesdays      7:00 pm 

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursdays      7:00 pm 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday           7:00 pm 

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  As scheduled, email: dhsaddleclub@gmail.com 

Emergency Social Services   1st Thursday      7:00 pm  

Farmer’s Market  contact Caitlin Vince at 250-793-6691 

Historical Society  3rd Thursday       7:00 pm 

Junior Rangers   1st & 3rd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Library Board Meeting  4th Wednesday      7:00 pm 

Library Club                        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 

Library Story Time  Tuesdays                10:00 am 

Library Tween Club  Mondays      3:30 pm 

Library Teen Drop In  Fridays       4:00 pm 

Lions Club   1st Thursday      7:30 pm 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s   2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  

Seniors  

Cribbage Wednesdays            Wednesdays                 7:00 pm  
Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays    9:30 am 
FSJ Senior Trip                        1st Monday      As Scheduled 

Whist    Mondays      7:00 pm 

Circus in the 
Library 

30 31 

Council Meeting 

BAG DAY 

Monkey Business Gymnastics Camp 

Senior Bus 
Trip 

PROPERTY 
TAXES DUE  

Travelling Eye Clinic 

BAG DAY   

Christmas in July Camp July 4-7 

Creepy Crawlers Camp July 10-14 

Minute to Win It Camp July 17-21 

Historical Society 
Meeting 
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10115 MacDougall Street 

250 783 5355 

Hours of Operation 
Monday—Friday  8 - 8 

Saturday   9 - 6 

Sunday                               12 - 5 

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the surrounding community! 

A Proud Member 

Weekly Specials 
 

Fresh Meat 

Now open Sundays! 

Council Meeting 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

   A u g u s t  2 0 1 7  

Council Meeting 

Council Meeting 

BC Day 
District Office 
Closed 

Senior Bus 
Trip 

BAG DAY   
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to approximately 30 calls for service over the last 

four weeks. RCMP members were involved in many community events and assisted 

in a Fentanyl information session presented to the public by BC Community            

Paramedicine. Any landlords that could not attend the information session can con-

tact the detachment for a list of helpful websites and guides pertaining to Landlord   

Tenancy issues and concerns. 
 

On May 30th, 2017, Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a report of a male pushing a 

shopping cart on Highway 29 near Halfway River. The male was eventually located 

at a nearby residence. He had been checked by police and ambulance several times 

over the previous few days and was taken to the local clinic for assessment. Local 

good Samaritans and RCMP chipped in to offer him a few meals and a night stay at 

a local motel. RCMP provided him a ride to Chetwynd the next day as he was on his 

way to William’s Lake. It was great seeing our community coming together to help 

a man in need. He offered his thanks many times over.   
 

On May 30th, 2017, Hudson’s Hope RCMP was called to a local residence for a break 

and enter that occurred the previous night. The scene was processed and a suspect 

identified. The file is still under investigation and charges are pending.    
 

On June 3rd, 2017, Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to several trees on the highway 

as a result of a sudden wind storm passing through the area. Many power wires 

were broken however no injuries resulted from the storm. One downed tree caused 

a small fire which was extinguished by our local fire fighters.   
 

On June 5th, 2017, Hudson’s Hope RCMP was advised of a boat fishing in the closed 

area near the end of Dinosaur lake by the dam spill way. The RCMP wish to remind 

boaters to operate their vessels in accordance with all regulations. Operating in a 

closed area is considered Unsafe Operation of a vessel and will reward you with a 

$650 fine contrary to section 15(1) of the VORR, Vessel Operation Restriction Reg-

ulations. The area is closed for your safety. Please operate your vessels responsi-

bly.  
 

This year’s Fishing Derby was a successful one. The RCMP and BC Conservation Of-

fice conducted many checks and issued several warnings and violation tickets for 

noted infractions. Please visit transport Canada’s website, https://www.tc.gc.ca/

eng/marinesafety/debs-obs-paperwork-paperwork_boat_licence-1898.htm for in-

formation on boating requirements such as licensing and mandatory safety equip-

ment. The RCMP will be conducting many boat patrols this summer on local lakes 

and rivers.  

Police Report: 
June 2017 

https://www.tc.gc.ca/eng/marinesafety/debs-obs-paperwork-paperwork_boat_licence-1898.htm
https://www.tc.gc.ca/eng/marinesafety/debs-obs-paperwork-paperwork_boat_licence-1898.htm
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With the school year coming to an end, the RCMP wishes to congratulate those 

students graduating this year. The RCMP would also like to remind parents and 

guardians that this time of year can be dangerous for teens and young adults who 

choose to celebrate their graduation with alcohol. If you choose to host a grad  

party with liquor on private property, take the time to research your liabilities as a 

host. You may be subject to civil liabilities for injuries and damage, as well as  

subject to provincial fines for supplying liquor to minors. In an effort to promote 

safety during grad season, the RCMP will be conducting impaired driving road 

blocks and checking remote areas and campgrounds for intoxicated people. Please 

celebrate safely and responsibly. 
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations, or any criminal 

activity, is asked to contact the Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241, or 

anonymously through Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://

crimestoppersnebc.ca/ for advice on submitting tips online and to browse the ar-

ea’s “most wanted” page.   
 

Cst. William McKenna , Hudson’s Hope RCMP 

Provides a stimulating and  
enriching environment. 

Open Sept – June,  
ages 30 months to 5 years. 

The only licensed childcare              
facility in Hudson’s Hope. 

Helps set your child up for 
Kindergarten success. 

Flexible drop-off/ 
pick-up times. 

Full day: $40*/day 
Half day: $25*/day 

*discount for board members (ask!) 

Playschool Registration 

Starts July 1st 

www.hhplayschool.pris.ca 

The Instructor & Facility Manager is Natilie Pringle. We will be open Monday 

to Friday each week. 
 

We will start taking registrations on July 1st, please call/text Amanda 
at 250-308-4417 or email amanda-neal@hotmail.com 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/
http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/
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 Employment Opportunity:  

 DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS & SERVICES  
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope is a picturesque and vibrant community situated on 

the banks of the Peace River in the foothills of the Rockies. With a population of 

1,100, the community provides a relaxed lifestyle and offers many recreational             

opportunities.  
 

The Director of Public Services is a management position responsible for the              

planning, organization, direction and integration of the District’s public works,               

utilities and facilities. The Director of Public Services will provide expert professional 

assistance to the Chief Administrative Officer in areas of expertise including              

engineering, municipal water, sewer collection, wastewater collection, street,                 

building and landscape maintenance. 
  
Other responsibilities will include policy development, program planning, fiscal  

management, administration, and operational direction of the District’s public 

works, water distribution, sewer and wastewater collection system and maintenance 

functions. The Director of Public Services is responsible for accomplishing                       

department objectives and goals within guidelines established by the District              

Council and Chief Administrative Officer.  
 

This position requires a technically strong individual with excellent management 

skills, who is capable of communicating effectively with residents, contractors,             

professionals and senior levels of government. A detailed job description for this 

position can be obtained by contacting the municipal office.  

Salary will be commensurate with qualifications and experience. A comprehensive 

benefits package and relocation assistance will be provided as required. The District 

thanks all applicants for their interest; however, only those selected for an                   

interview will be contacted.  
 

Applications with a detailed résumé of work experience, education and qualifications 

will be received at the municipal office until 4:30pm, Friday, July 14, 2017. If any 

clarification is required, please contact the undersigned.  
 

Tom Matus, Chief Administrative Officer  

District of Hudson’s Hope  

9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0  

Tel: (250) 783-9901 / Fax: (250) 783-5741  

cao@hudsonshope.ca  
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ITS THAT TIME OF YEAR…. NEW LISTINGS GALORE! 

HERE ARE TWO HOT ONES 

10105 ARENA ROAD MLS#R177593                                 $589,000.00 
THIS AMAZING HOME IS UNLIKE ANYTHING ELSE IN TOWN. IT STARTED CONSTRUCTION 

IN 2009 AND WAS SUBSTANTIALLY REBUILT AND FINISHED COMPLETELY IN 2014. OVER 

1900 SQUARE FEET IN THIS 2 STOREY STUNNER. QUARTZ COUNTERTOPS, OPEN CON-

CEPT LIVING PLAN, SOLID MAPLE KITCHEN CABINETS, 4 BEDROOMS 2.5 BATHS. FRONT 

VERANDA OFFERS OLD COUNTRY CHARM. AND OF COURSE, WE HERE IN HUDSON’S HOPE 

LOVE OUR “SHOPS” AND THIS HOUSE WILL NOT DISAPPOINT. THERE IS A 25X32’ SHOP 

WITH 10’ DOOR, MEZZANINE LEVEL, AND CONCRETE SLAB.  

Nicole Gilliss 
Realtor 

ReMax Action Realty 

(250) 783-1076 
nicole@remaxaction.ca 

10021 GAYLOR AVENUE MLS#R2174622                         $398,000.00 
THIS HOME HAS +2500 SQUARE FEET FINISHED. 4 BEDROOMS, 3 BATHS, DOUBLE AT-

TACHED GARAGE. BIG BEAUTIFULLY LANDSCAPED YARD TOTALS .44 ACRE. NEWER ROOF, 

NEWER SEPTIC SYSTEM. VERY WELL MAINTAINED. BUILT IN 1996, THIS HOUSE IS JUST 

WHAT YOU’VE BEEN HOPING FOR IN HUDSON’S HOPE. 
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Hudson’s Hope Fire Rescue would like to congratulate the graduates of this year’s 

Junior Fire Fighter Program. Zack Milliken, Jade Rowe, Samantha Mckeown, Tess 

Herrington, and Conner Silk. 
 

These students have spent the last 9 months training alongside the local fire fighters 

learning a wide range of firefighting skills and subjects. The students also assisted 

the department in a variety of community              

service events including the Muscular Dystro-

phy fireworks fund raiser, food drive, and the 

community open house at the downtown fire 

hall. 
 

On behalf of the entire department I would like 

to thank Zack, Jade, Sam, Tess and Conner for 

their hard work this year and the enthusiasm 

and energy they consistently displayed 

throughout the program. Well done. 
 

Chief Norton 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
 
Sports Day: Once again Lori Herrington, and our Parents' Advisory Council organized a great 
day that involved a lot of competitive events, combined with some fun challenges for our entire 
school. Also a big thank you to the our Fire Hall, Emergency Response, and RCMP for serving 

up burgers and hot-dogs. In addition, a big thank you to the District Folks for setting up and 
taking down the "big tent". It was a really enjoyable day for everyone. 
 

BC Hydro Dam Tours: A number of our secondary students have en-

joyed the opportunity to learn about careers with BC Hydro. A big 
thank you to the employees at BC Hydro for taking the time to help 
educate our students in this area. Many of our students are already 
making plans for the types of courses to choose as they move into 
their final years of high school.  
 

Aboriginal Day Celebration took place on June 5th. Our students and 
volunteers did a fantastic job running stations to provide a variety of 

activities to educate, and celebrate aboriginal culture. Stations               
included Leg Wrestling, Hand Games, Ball Jumping-Kicking, Jewelry 
Making, Leather Punching, Native Stories, as well as displays          
highlighting Haida & Metis culture. One of our primary classes even  
included their display they presented at the Heritage Fair. Students 
enjoyed home-made bannock and an engaging atmosphere all             

afternoon. A big thank you to the many folks who volunteered to make 
this day a success: Liam Lepine, Dianne Barclay, Megan Matus, Jake 
Martin, Austin Douglas, Mickey Loberg, Charo Lloret, Heather Martin, 
Olivia Weatherbee, Dee Romanchych, Kieran Sandford, Elinor               
Morrisey, Dina Gortman, Sarah Haagsman, Katie Norton, Bella               
Lucas-Jarnagin, Elisha Pokiak, Iris Barnes, Dale Boissonneault, Kristy 
Bruce, Sarah Forrester, Suzy Bach, Barb Loberg, Beth Summer, Mike 

Nichols, and Connie Powell. Thank you to Val Paice for working so hard 
to organize this event.  
 

Welcome to Kindergarten took place on June 7th. Mrs. Reschke and 
Mrs. Kehl did a wonderful job welcoming our upcoming kindergarten-
ers to our school. Thank you so much for organizing this fun 

event! Parents of children turning 5 years old by December 31st, 2017, if you have not already 
done so, please stop by the school and complete 

registration to help us prepare for the upcoming 

school year. 
 

Principal's Work Ethics Honour Roll: Congratu-

lations to the following students who earned their 
way onto the Principal's Work Ethics Honour Roll. 
These students earned work ethics honours for 
every term of the school year. They also had the 
opportunity to take part in a reward trip to Grande 
Prairie, taking part in activities such as "laser tag, 

jump yard, swimming, and shopping". Our                
students were fine ambassadors for our school 
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throughout the entire trip. Also 
thank you to Corey & Stacey Re-
schke for volunteering to chaper-
one! 
 

Sydne Douglas, Xavier Beam, Me-
gan Matus, Davida Naisby, Kate-
lyn Norton, Jenna Roberts, Pasco 
Weder. Dylan Beswick, Joshua 
Deitner, Joshua Deardorff, Zack 

Deitner, Sarah Haagsman, Johnny Herrington, Henry Kehl, Bella 
Lucas Jarnagin, Kacey MacNeil, Wren Naisby, Cassidy Reschke, 
Brenna Rice, Jadyn Richardson, Taylor Rowe, Payden Siemens, 
Manraj Singh, Tanis Weatherbee. Jacob Kyllo, Martell Loberg, 
Heather Martin, Skyler Paice, Zury Reschke, Sean Rice, Olivia 
Weatherbee. Iris Banes, Adam Burkitt, Austin Douglas, Celina 

Fequet, Tess Herrington, Brooklyn Howard, Johanne Jeffries, Alex 
MacDonald, Alex MacNeil, Jake Martin, Zack Milliken, Jade Rowe, 
Kieran Sandford. 
 

Student of the Week Awards: May 16th-19th: Stella Matchett, 
Penelope Mercereau, Xander Hills, Cassidy Reschke, Wren Naisby, 
Adam Burkitt, Tristan Beam 
 

May 23rd–26th: Mercede Maas, Damian Aldridge, Sarah Clarke, 

Andrew Quibell, Robyn Haagsman, Ayden Quibell, Logan Koehn 
King, Tereza Schenk, Nathaniel Viers, Candela Matus, Leland 
Douglas, Mercede Maas, Damian Aldridge 
 

June 5th-9th: Brigid Rhymer Stephenson, Madelyn Aldridge, 
Damian Aldridge, Ayden Quibell, Mercede Maas, Riley Haagsman, 

Broc Fortin, Billie Naisby, Sheigh Siemens, Sophie Kehl, Brynn 
Beswick, Lucas Beam, Dina Gortman, Sarah Forrester  
 

June 12th–16th: Maddy Aldridge, MacKenzie Koehn King, Addison 
Carruthers, Emily Schwartz, Billie Naisby, David Schwartz, Lucia 
Pelly, Quentin Kenny, Sarah Clarke, Candela Matus 
 

HAY! Want to support our School Equine Program? Next year we 
will be continuing to offer two Equine courses to grade 7-12 stu-

dents, and we could really use your support. The Equine Program has quite a few additional 
costs that make it a bit of a challenge to find funding for each year. If you are a farmer, and are 
willing to donate some "horse-safe" hay to our school, please contact Derrek Beam at 250-783-

3044 or dbeam@prn.bc.ca to be added to our list. Thank you for your support! 
 

Congratulations to our Grad Class of 2017. It has been so amazing to watch these students 
grow from youngsters all the way up to outstanding graduates! We are all very proud of each of 
you. These students have accomplished and contributed so much not only for our school               
community, but also for the community of Hudson's Hope, and well beyond. Best of luck in your 
future endeavours, and please come and visit YOUR school in the future! Congratulations: 
 

Johanne Jeffries, Kieran Sandford, Brandon Clarke, Samantha Mckeown, Tess Herring-
ton, Conner Silk, Celina Fequet, Tage Stacey.  
 

tel:(250)%20783-3044
tel:(250)%20783-3044
mailto:dbeam@prn.bc.ca
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Some HH Elementary students 
attended the District Track and 
Field Meet in FSJ on June 9th, 
2017. Competition for each event 

ranged from 25-40 contestants. 
Not only did our students do well 
in their events, they also showed 
pride and exceptional sportsman-
ship. These are their achieve-

ments:  
 

Hadley Gilliss: 6th -High Jump, 7th -Girls Relay Team, 9th -60m, 18th -
Ball Throw 
 

Mercede Bruce: 7th -Girls Relay Team, 19th -60m, 24th -Long Jump 
 

Sheigh Siemens: 4th -800m, 7th –Girls Relay Team, 8th -100m, 10th - 
Long Jump 
 

Jaylen Moraice-Budalich: 1st -Ball Throw, 7th -60m, 19th -Long Jump 
 

Lucia Pelly: 18th -60m, 20th -100m 
 

Damian Aldridge: 17th -60m, 18th -100m 
 

David Shwartz: 6th -High Jump, 15th -60m, 19th -Long Jump 
 

Ginger Lucas-Jarnigan: 8th -High Jump, 12th -100m, 17th -200m 
 

Sophie Kehl: 7th -Girls Relay Team, 20th -100m, 22nd -Ball Throw 
 

Cadyn Moraice-Budalich: 5th -High Jump, 9th -Ball Throw, 14th -100m 
 

Charlie kehl: 4th -100m, 5th -200m, 8th -Long Jump, 9th -Boys Relay 
Team 
 

Carson Gunderson: 9th- Boys Relay Team, 14th -Long Jump, 17th- 
100m, 18th- Ball Throw 
 

Tarron Stacey: 9th -Boys Relay Team, 12th -400m, 17th -200m, 17th -
Ball Throw 
 

Brooklyn Richardson: 1st -800m, 2nd -400m, 12th –Long Jump 
 

Cache Greffard: 12th -Ball Throw, 14th -Long Jump, 17th -100m 
 

Lucas Beam: 10th -Ball Throw, 12th -Long Jump, 18th -100m 
 

Billie Naisby: 7th -800m, 13th -Long Jump 
 

Oro Weder: 1st -800m, 8th -Long Jump, 21st -Ball Throw 
 

Nero Weder: 5th -1500m, 8th -800m, 9th -Boys Relay Team, 9th -High 
Jump 
 

Leland Douglas: 16th -High Jump 
 

Sam Hills: 25th -Ball Throw 
 

Madison Beebe: 19th -Ball Throw 
 

Way to go Hawks! Also a big thank you to Mrs. Kehl for organizing 

practices, and for all the work that goes into ensuring our students 

have a great day at the track meet. Thank you to our many staff and 

parents who also volunteered many hours to train our competitors.  
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 

 Bachelor Suites 

 One Bedroom plus Den 

 Two Bedroom plus Den 

 

All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage. 
 

Contact Debbie at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteapartments@yahoo.ca 

School District 60 wants you to know… 
You are your child’s first and best teacher. You can help your child grow 
strong roots for learning both in and out of school. 

 
Building with your child means … 

 
 
 

 build with blocks, lego, sticks, or rocks to create structures and patterns 
build together and  

 talk about what you are building 
 create art 
Why? Building with your child helps your child to develop fine motor skills, 
math and science knowledge and it encourages story telling and artistic ex-
pression.  To find out more information go to: 

www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca or www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca  

http://www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca
http://www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca
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Hudson’s Hope Ski Association 

 

The Hudson’s Hope Ski Association would like to send a huge THANK YOU to all of the gener-
ous sponsors and volunteers that helped make our 18th Annual Father’s Day Fishing Derby a 

huge  success. We couldn’t do it without you! 

Lonestar Sports 

Butler Ridge Energy Services 

Gear-O-Rama 

Marg's Mini Mart 

Chetwynd Petroleums 

Legacy Village Market 

Sportsmans Inn 

On the Rim 

Trail Blazin Power 

Great Canadian Oil Change FSJ 

Peace View Enterprises 

Home Hardware 

BC Hydro 

Canadian Tire 

Backcountry 

Peace Williston Compensation Program 

Omar Kirkeeng Excavating 

Ernies Source for Sports 

Sugarplums 

Nicole Gilliss Remax Realty 

Walker Greenhouse 

Northern Metallic hose and Rigging 

Class Act Fitness 

District of Hudson's Hope 

Hudson's Hope Museum 

North Peace Savings and Credit Union 

Pharmasave  

DERBY WINNERS 

Junior 
Jenna Roberts 
Jacob Potter 
Torah Fieber 

Adult 
Tessa Broad 
Mike Potter 
Alex MacNeil 
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MANITOBA 
MAPLE LEAF 
MONTREAL 
NEW BRUNSWICK 
NOVA SCOTIA 
ONTARIO 
OTTAWA 
QUEBEC 
BRITISH COLUMBIA 
MOUNTIES 

ALBERTA 
CARIBOU 
EDMONTON 
VANCOUVER 
VICTORIA 
WINNIPEG 
YELLOWKNIFE 
YUKON 
TORONTO 
HOCKEY 
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HH Playschool Summer Camps 
 

Are you looking for somewhere for your kids to spend  
some of their summer days this year?  

 
 

The HH Playschool offers Summer Camps during the month of July!  
 

This is a great way for the kids to spend their summer, engaging in interesting and 

interactive learning opportunities in a very social and fun environment. Summer 

camps for children ranging in age from 3-9 years old will be happening again this 

year. 
  

Ages are split up as follows: 3-5 years and 6-9 years. 

Camps are scheduled for the following weeks: 
 

Christmas in July!  

Christmas in July is all about celebrating Santa and snow and all things  

      winter at a time when it seems impossible to stay cool. We will craft decorations 

for the tree, bake and decorate cookies, read classic books and head to  

the toboggan hill! 

July 4th to 7th 8:30 am to 12:00 pm for Ages 3-5 

July 4th to 7th 1:00 pm to 4:30 pm for Ages 6-9 
 

Creepy Crawlers 

Come uncover all things that creep and crawl in the woodland around us. 

Explore the undergrowth to see how many bugs and animals hide and 

live under your feet. 

July 10th to 14th 8:30 am to 12:00 pm for Ages 3-5 

July 10th to 14th 1:00 pm to 4:30 pm for Ages 6-9 
 

Minute to Win It 

It is time to ramp up the excitement with games that are just plain hilarious! From 

Cookie Face to Separation Anxiety, Breakfast Scramble and Dizzy Mummy the kids 

will spend a day testing random skills while laughing the whole time! 

July 17th to 21st 8:30 am to 12:00 pm for Ages 3-5 

July 17th to 21st 1:00 pm to 4:30 pm for Ages 6-9 
 

Registration will open on June 1st. Each camp costs $70/child per week. 

That’s $4 an hour! For more information please contact: 

Amanda, email at amanda-neal@hotmail.com or call/text 250-308-4417.   

Hudson’s Hope Playschool 
PO Box 611, 10112 Macintosh Crescent, Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0    250-783-5505 

mailto:amanda-neal@hotmail.com
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We proudly supply complete 

fluid management services, 

pipe fusing, pumps, and  

water transfer technicians.  
 

Butler Ridge Energy also  

has a complete line of rental 

equipment including light 

towers, office trailers,  

and washroom trailers  

for your worksite. 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

 Ph. 250-783-2363         butlerridge.com 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

 

Gordon Gentles     

 
WILLS & ESTATES 

 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 

 
250-785-6688 

 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 
10324 Gething Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 
250-783-9211 

*STORE IS ALWAYS CLOSED TUESDAYS  
AFTER BAG DAY* 

Mark your Calendar…… 
It’s BAG DAY   

 

Saturday, July 29th 10am - 4pm  
& 

Monday, July 31st 1pm - 4pm  

 

Bags are $6 each! 

Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                   
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
Lee Kirkeeng @250-783-1175 by text 
Email: saventure@xplornet.ca 
Base phone: 604-629-5748 
Cell: 250-794-7188 
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SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 

Tuesday, July 4th  

Tuesday, August 8th  

 

 

Contact the District Office at 250-783-

9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 
 

Departure from Silver Willows at 8:50am 

and from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate individual     

appointments, however the bus general-

ly starts making the return trip from Fort 

St. John by 3:30pm. 

 
 

 

St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 
 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
 

Services  are held on the  

2nd  Sunday at 2:00 pm 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Pastor Tim Viers 

 

Sunday School starts at 9:30,  

all ages welcome. 

 
CCCH 

CHURCH  DIRECTORY 

     WALKER  

GREENHOUSES  
 

    “Your Local   
    Greenhouse”  

 

 Trees   ~    Flower Baskets       
  

Garden Accessories    ~   Shrubs  
 

  And so much more! 
 

 

KM 4 ON THE HUDSON’S HOPE HWY  
 

Check us out at the Hudson’s 
Hope Farmer’s Market!                                      

 

Call Glenn at 250-262-1656 
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Monday…………….……………………………..…12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Tuesday………………………………………………10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….………..10:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….….10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…...12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Saturday/Sunday……….……………………………………….…..Closed 
Statutory Holidays……………...…………………………….…….Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                      1 pm to 4 pm and 7 pm to 9 pm 
            *Closed Tuesdays after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……...Cassie@250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events (Emily Nusse)………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)………….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP…………………………………..1-855-767-4567 
Pat Pimm, MLA North…………………………..1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South……………………..1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District………………..1-800-670-7773 
      T D  for the Deaf……………………………..1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information……………………………..1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information………………………….1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


